
Section 1231.130  Change Requests

The notification requirements of Section 55 of the Act shall be made by the licensee through an online process established by the Department and available on its website.  Licensees eligible for a paper application pursuant to 1230.20(a)(2), may contact the Firearms Services Bureau for assistance with Change Requests.

a)	The acknowledgement that the FCCL is no longer in the licensee's possession required by the Act shall be made through the online FOID/CCL system that is available on the Department's website. 

b)	Any information required pursuant to Section 55 of the Act, as made available by the Department on its website, including but not limited to, any certifications regarding qualifications for a license under penalty of perjury, shall be submitted electronically.

c)	Where required, submission of the acknowledgement and any information via the online FOID/CCL system shall serve as a record of the required notification.
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d)	Upon receipt of an incomplete change request, the Department shall notify the FCCL applicant and advise what information is missing.  If an FCCL applicant has not provided the missing information in response to the Department's notification within 60 days after notice from the Department, the request shall be denied.

(Source:  Amended at 46 Ill. Reg. 1081, effective December 21, 2021)
